
 
DECISION SESSION - EXECUTIVE MEMBER FOR NEIGHBOURHOODS 

 
TUESDAY, 26 JANUARY 2010 

 
DECISIONS 

 
Set out below is a summary of the decisions taken at the meeting of the Cabinet 
held on Tuesday, 26 January 2010.  The wording used does not necessarily reflect 
the actual wording that will appear in the minutes. 
 
Members are reminded that, should they wish to call in a key decision, notice must 
be given to Democracy Support Group no later than 4pm on the second working 
day after this meeting. 
 
If you have any queries about any matters referred to in this decision sheet please 
contact Laura Bootland. 
 

4. ZERO WASTE PLACES Appendix C 

RESOLVED: (i) That the Officer recommendation to 
apply for accreditation to the Zero 
Waste Places Standard Scheme is 
approved. 

 
(ii) That the report is referred to the 

Environment Partnership for 
comment. 

 
 

REASON: To maintain the momentum in the 
challenge to keep reducing waste by 
providing a framework on which we 
can build and focus all of our waste 
management projects and also 
establish better links with sustainable 
development work being undertaken 
in other council directorates, external 
organisations and community 
groups. 

5. ANNUAL PARKING SERVICES REPORT 
2008/09. 

Appendix D 

RESOLVED: That the Executive Member for Neighbourhoods 
notes the report. 

 
 
REASON: To keep the Executive Member informed about 

enforcement activities. 



 

6. NEIGHBOURHOOD SERVICES BUDGET FOR 
2010/11. 

Appendix E 

RESOLVED:(i) That the Executive Member for 
Neighbourhoods confirms that the 
budget proposals are in line with the 
corporate priorities. 

 
(ii) That the report be referred to the 

Executive for consideration. 
 
(iii) That the continuing pressure on the 

budget due to the further £8 per 
tonne increase on landfill tax be 
noted. 

 
(iv) That the high priority which residents 

placed on road and footpath 
maintenance in the Budget 
Consultation and the extra damage 
caused by the extreme winter 
weather be noted and asks the 
Executive to take these factors into 
account when setting the budget. 

 
(v) To note that the continuing need for 

investment in surface water drainage 
will be subject to capital investment. 

 
(vi) That the late written representation 

from Unison be noted. 
 

REASON:  As part of the consultation on the 
Neighbourhood Services budget for 
2010/11. 


